
Cemetery Trustees 
May 31, 2016  
Meeting Minutes 
 
 Meeting opened at 6:30 PM 
  
In attendance were Guy Pike, Susan Weeks, and Peter Sluski. 
  
The draft minutes of 3May 16 were ammended and approved. 
  
Guy reported that Mr. Hadley offered again to maintain the Callender Cemetary. It was decided that Guy 
would continue to maintain the Cemetery to better understand what it would require in the future. The 
Hadley's offer is greatly appreciated. 
  
Rick Weeks, Sue Weeks, and Guy Pike removed the debris from the dead tree which fell at the 
Townhouse Cemetery. Big thanks to Rick Weeks for his saw and Steve Hunter for the loan of his dump 
truck! 
 
In discussing Cemetery maintainance the Trustees agreed that attorney Sager's opinions on Cemetery 
duties should be shared between the Trustees and BOS as both are elected Town entities. 
 
Sue Weeks and Peter Sluski will attend the June 20th Selectmen's Meeting while Guy is vacationing in 
Europe. 
  
Mark Eldridge has expressed interest in maintaining the Cemeteries. Guy will tour them with him and 
express the Trustees concerns before the next meeting . Mark should be in attendance for an interview 
at that meeting. 
  
Jessica Davis has completed repair work at both the Townhouse and Edgerly Blake cemeteries. She is 
upset that the Glidden stone was once again hit. This prompted a discussion of how to control damage 
to stones by both the public and maintainance crews. 
  
Sue spoke with Nat KIng, a local stone mason, about repairing the wall at the French Cemetery. He'll 
look at it. Guy expects,to,have a proposal for the same from Jeff Lynn at the June 7 meeting. 
  
Sue and Guy will attend the June 7 training seminar for Cemetery Trusttees. 
 
The meeting adjourned a 7:33 PM 
  
Presented by Guy Pike, Secretary, Cemetery Trusttees 
 
 


